ΥΠΟΥΡΓΕΙΟ ΠΑΙΔΕΙΑΣ ΚΑΙ ΠΟΛΙΤΙΣΜΟΥ ΔΙΕΥΘΎΝΣΗ ΜΕΣΗΣ ΕΚΠΑΙΔΕΎΣΗΣ ΚΡΑΤΙΚΑ ΙΝΣΤΙΤΟΎΤΑ ΕΠΙΜΟΡΦΩΣΗΣ

ΤΕΛΙΚΕΣ ΕΝΙΑΙΕΣ ΓΡΑΠΤΕΣ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΕΙΣ ΣΧΟΛΙΚΗ ΧΡΟΝΙΑ 2009-2010	
Μάθημα: Αγγλικά Επίπεδο: 2 Ημερομηνία: 27 Μ	Ιαΐου 2010
Διάρκεια: 2 ώρες Βαθμός: Υπ. Καθ.:	
ΟΝΟΜΑΤΕΠΩΝΥΜΟ:	
ΤΟ ΔΟΚΙΜΙΟ ΑΠΟΤΕΛΕΙΤΑΙ ΑΠΟ 7 (ΕΠΤΑ) ΣΕΛΙΔΕΣ	
PART I: COMPOSITION (20 MARKS)	
Write a compositon of about 120 words on ONE of the following topics.	
 1. My favourite hero Who is your favourite hero? Is he/she a real person or a hero in comics/films? Why do you like this person? What does he/she do? Where does he/she live? What does he wear? 	
2. Write a story about a rescue beginning with the words:	
 I saved my friend last Saturday" Where were you? What were you doing? What was your friend doing? What happened to your friend? What did you do? 	
	_

PART II: READING COMPREHENSION (30 MARKS)

Read the following text and then do all the exercises that follow.

A Special Camp

My name is Brian and I'm from England. I've just spent two weeks at acamp in Attica, Greece and I'd like to tell you a bit about it.

I've never been to a camp like this before. Every day we learned something about nature and how to protect it. We had a garden where we grew our own vegetables which we ate every day! We made biscuits that we baked in the sun. We went for hikes in the country and even took a tour of the area around Attica. But for me the best part was learning how to dive because I live far away from the sea. I was also interested in learning about sea creatures – like turtles, squid and jellyfish.

The man who helped make our camp is Jean-Michel Cousteau and he is the son of the famous French explorer Jacques Cousteau. When Jean-Michel was seven years old, his father threw him into the ocean from his ship, *Calypso*. Jean-Michel was like a fish – he loved the water. He travelled with his father and spent a lot of time learning about the ocean.

Today, Jean-Michel spends his life teaching people about nature and the underwater world. He has made more than 70 films about the ocean.

A. Choose the best answer. (5x2=10 marks)

1.	Brian spent his holidays in (a) England. (b) Greece. (c) France.
2.	At the camp, Brian learned (a) to fish sea creatures. (b) to grow vegetables. (c) to dive.
3.	Calypso was the name of (a) a ship. (b) an ocean. (c) a film.
4.	(a) Jean-Michel couldn't swim.(b) Jean-Michel couldn't swim very well.(c) Jean-Michel could swim very well.
5.	Today, Jean-Michel teaches people (a) how to make camps. (b) about the oceans. (c) how to make films.
В.	Answer the following questions according to the text. (5x2=10 marks)
1.	Where does Brian live?
2.	What did they do with the vegetables they grew?
3.	Why did Brian like diving?
4.	What did Jean-Michel's father do?
5.	How old was Jean-Michel when he learned to swim?

C. Choose the best meaning of the underlined words in the text. (5x2=10 marks)

Words	Meanings	Answers
1. protect	a. look after	1.
	b. damage	1.
2. hikes	a. walks	2.
	b. runs	۷.
3. creatures	a. plants	3.
	b. living things	J.
4. famous	a. unknown	4.
	b. well known	4.
5. ocean	a. huge deep sea	5.
	b. place	J.

PART III: VOCABULARY (20 MARKS)

A. Choose a word from the box to complete the blanks. (10x1=10 marks)

audience / raise / live / joy / hurry / poor / exactly /
events / festival / include /
The pop music festival is one of the most important 1
in our city. We are very proud of it because it is one of the best in the
country. Many singers and bands come from all over the world and
perform 2 in front of an enthusiastic 3
This year the list of artists 4 singers like Felix Scales,
Mary Shields, and Coldplay. The 5. lasts for three days
and the concerts begin at 6. 9.00 every evening. If you
want to buy tickets you must 7 because the festival is
only a week away. This year the aim of the festival is to 8
money in order to help the 9. children in Africa. So join us!
This year we will not only have fun but we will also give 10.
to those who need it.

B. Circle the word that doesn't fit. (5x1=5 marks)

1. a. confident b. nervous c. worried d. attended 2. a. snapped d. clapped b. smiled c. cheered 3. a. reporter b. fireman d. photographer c. prison d. poverty 4. a. famine b. soap c. disaster 5. a. volcano b. hurricane d. colleague c. storm

C. Match the opposites. (5x1=5 marks)

		Answers
1. slow	a) difficult	1.
2.scared	b) weak	2.
3.strong	c) bad	3.
4.easy	d) brave	4.
5.well	e) fast	5.

PART IV: GRAMMAR (30 MARKS)

A. Choose a, b or c to fill in the blanks. (10x1=10 marks)

I like the red shoes. Which do you like? (a) one (b) ones (c) shoe
The men the mountain when the weather changed. (a) were climbing (b) didn t climb (c) was climbing
If the weather is really good, we for a picnic. (a) go (b) are going (c) will go
Most people home by the time we arrived at the zoo. (a) went (b) was going home (c) had gone
Have you heard my new CD ? (a) yet (b) already (c) since
Astronauts don't mind hard. (a) to work (b) working (c) work
We looked for the monster but we couldn't see it. (a) somewhere (b) nowhere (c) everywhere

- 8. How long has she been taking photos?(a) Since 6 o'clock. (b) For 6 o'clock. (c) Just 6 o'clock.
- 9. Stavros _____ on the 23rd of April.
 (a) is born (b) born (c) was born
- 10. Harry _____ he wanted to be a police officer.

 (a) say (b) said (c) told

B. Choose the correct tense. (5x2=10 marks)

Michalis Hadjiyiannis

A few years ago, not many people in Greece 1. knows / knew / has known the name of Michalis Hadjiyiannis. But over the last few years this 2. has changed / changed / had changed. Today, Michalis is one of the country's most popular singers.

Michalis 3. was born / born / has been born in Nicosia, Cyprus, in 1978 and he 4. lived / lives / will live in Greece. When he 5. grew up / was growing up / is growing up, Michalis studied music, including piano and guitar at the Cyprus Music Academy. In 1998, Michalis sang for Cyprus in the Eurovision Song Contest and in 2004 he 6. performed / had performed / has performed at the Athens Olympics. This popular singer 7. made / has made / makes several hit albums so far and in 2005, he was chosen as the best male singer of the year because he 8. had sold / sold / will sell more cds than any other singer.

Michalis is always very busy. In his free time, he loves reading and playing football. He also **9. write / is writing / writes** songs for himself and others. In the summer he **10. will give / gives / given** concerts in his home town, Nicosia.

C.	Put the words in order to form correct sentences. (5x2=10 marks)
1.	what / nobody / in / knows /the future / will happen
2.	you / had / how long / guitar / have / lessons / ?
3.	prefer / to read / do / or / you / watch TV / ?
4.	a / about / told / the film / Helen / a lot / me
5.	you / if / careful / aren´t / yourself / will cut / you

END